
We’ve made progress on our remediation project at the former MGP site. We couldn’t have done it without 
your support and patience. Thank you.

We’re looking forward to completing the project in June. In the meantime, here are highlights on what you 
can expect for the remainder of the project:

•	 Construction activities have shifted from installation of the ground support system and erection of the 
	 tent to excavation of impacted soils. 

•	 The excavation of MGP impacted soils is being done inside the tent that was constructed to contain 
	 any vapors, dust and/or odors.

•	 There will be an increase in truck traffic on Maple and Tor Avenues as trucks are coming to the site to 
	 be loaded with soil for transport to a permitted disposal facility. 

•	 There will be flaggers along Clove Avenue and Tor Avenue to control the truck traffic and every effort 
	 will be made to minimize traffic flow disruption on these streets.

•	 There are 8 air-monitoring stations that operate 24 hours/day, 7 days a week along the perimeter of 
	 the site to monitor the air and ensure that there are no air emissions coming from the work site. 

•	 The work on the site is being monitored by the New York State Department of Environmental 
	 Conservation (NYSDEC) to ensure that work is done properly and in accordance with all health and 
	 environmental rules. 

•	 Clean soil will be brought to the site to fill in excavation areas and the property will be seeded once 
	 the work is completed.

•	 The project is expected to be completed in June 2019.

If you have any questions or concerns about the project, please contact the hotline at (845) 858-0018. 
A representative from O&R will contact you in order to answer your questions or address your concerns. 

If you have questions for the NYSDEC, please contact Wayne Mizerak at (518) 402-9657. 

We apologize for any inconvenience. Thank you for your continued cooperation and patience as we 
complete this project. 
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